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 ANNUAL MEETING  - TUGUN PROGRESS ASSOCIATION INC.
 Wednesday 2nd  October 2019
Tom Atkin Hall Tugun







Meeting opened  7.15pm

WELCOME :  President Anthony Steinfort welcomed everyone  - with a special welcome to our MP Jann Stuckey
APOLOGIES:     Karen Andrews; Gail O’Neill;   Sallee & Allan  Blenkins;  Adam Gilltrap; Peter Barrett; Chris Crawford;  Barry Robinson; Jane Patch; Peter & Pauline Kershaw; Sue Cordin; Wilf Ardill.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS ANNUAL MEETING:  Having been circulated by email, the minutes were taken as read.                   Moved: Anthony Steinfort               Seconded: Garth Threlfall                           Passed
PRESIDENT’S REPORT; 

· Anthony Steinfort reported on a busy year for TPA – planning an upgrade to our Tom Atkin Hall with new canopy and entrance steps and ramp scheduled for early next year, and plans also done for future disability toilet and extension to the rear of the building . 
· Thanks to a 50/50 Federal grant we now have acoustic panels in the hall, which are a big improvement.
·  Tugun Lights Up was enjoyed by everyone and was a great success. Tugun’s iconic fig tree has been identified as a Council asset, which means TPA are not responsible for the lighting of it in future years.   It needs urgent temporary repairs for this year, but next year’s Council budget hopefully should allow for a complete refurbishment.

· The investigation into whether there is adequate lighting along the Oceanway is still ongoing – Councillor advises results soon.

· Councillor Request  has been raised querying additional seating along Tugun to Bilinga Oceanway
· Concern over illegal clearing of vegetation in Stewarts Road – Mark Hawkes has been following this up with Main Roads, but not much satisfaction received.
Loss of vegetation on the beachfront at Bilinga also causing concern -  at next meeting there will be a talk from Coastal Management to explain just what is going on.
· A concept plan for some sort of plaza in Toolona Street is still of interest

· TPA had joined with Friends of Currumbin and T2B organisations to apply for an Environmental Grant to plan beachfront improvements and link up of elevated walkway and eco bridge walk over Currumbin Creek, but missed out on this

· The ”I Love Tugun”  T- shirts were very popular and are still available for sale
· Open Day at Desal Plant  19th October -  well worth a look – also Hinze Dam Fishway – see Open House Website
         .
TREASURER’S  & HALL MANAGER’S REPORT:
Treasurer reported all going well, but held back the Yearly Financial report until back from the Auditor.
Some of the money from the State Gambling Fund Grant has been used toward plans for the hall, the remainder is in term deposit, Bendigo Bank are giving us a grant and we are still holding the signage grant from Division 14 from last year.

Hall Bookings steady and hall only needed a few smaller maintenance jobs during the year
ELECTION OF OFFICERS – 
 In accordance with our constitution, half of the committee step down on alternate years, but are eligible for re-election.

   As advised –  below nominations have been received. 
Aaron Crozier   Nominated for Treasurer         by  Glenda Threlfall       Seconded by Sue Cordin

Sue Cordin        Nominated for Committee      by  Glenda Threlfall       Seconded by  Bev Cosgrove

Garth Threlfall  Nominated for Committee     by  Sue Cordin              Seconded by  Aaron Crozier    
The remainder of the committee carry on for the next year.                           
President asked that committee be re-elected  – seconded Philip Follent – all in agreement  Passed.
REPORT FROM JANN STUCKEY MP
· Jann thanked everybody for helping her efforts, along with our local Councillor and Chamber of Commerce, to have the Sandtunes Festival re-located.   It reinforces the power of the community, as it seemed at first to be locked in.  Not that festivals or concerts are not wanted at this end of the coast, but this event was much too big and at the wrong place at the wrong time.
Jann is concerned that with the disbanding of CSGC and the formation of a Major Events body, this end of the coast could see more unsuitable events on our beaches .  A petition is presently being circulated to try to ensure proper community and business consultation.
· There is hope that significant improvements are coming on the M1 – anticipated changes around Exit 93 and Palm Beach Avenue
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· The cost of Light Rail seems to be still escalating – not sure at this stage where the route will be.  If it goes through Palm Beach there will be no parking along the main road and it is possible there could be some land resumptions.
· At least the heavy rail corridor is still preserved and Main Roads are reportedly “thinking about it”.

· Fare evasion on public transport is becoming a real concern, it is reported that children are being bullied by their mates if they don’t evade!
· Concern also over so called “professional “or “lycra” bike riders on the Oceanway riding at high speeds

· Jann said she would be happy to give a small donation to Tugun Lights Up and this offer was received with enthusiasm

REPORT FROM Cr Gail O’Neill

Gail was an apology for the meeting, but sent her October Newsletter along to the meeting.   This newsletter  can  be found on Cr O’Neill’s Facebook site - main areas of interest for Tugun were

    Proposed parking changes in Coolangatta, Rainbow Bay and Currumbin;     SandTunes has been moved;

     A request has gone into Council for additional seating along the Oceanway;     No info yet on lighting;
     Next Saturday in Tugun Park  - Story Fest from 2.00pm and Movies under the Stars from 6.30pm

GENERAL BUSINESS:


· Tugun Lights Up -    Plans are well under way with our hardworking subcommittee  -  and Bev Cosgrove assures us it is set to be even better than last year.  The event is to be Saturday 30th November  – Dining under the Stars in Toolona Street with a Christmas Market   More information coming soon
Division 14 is giving financial support as usual, and as recorded, a round of applause for Jann Stuckey who offered a donation to help with lighting.

· Philip Follent had a power point presentation on the hall project – concept drawing and future plans -  keeping the outside “ 60s look ” for the Hall.  Costing estimates have been sought from two builders, which will give an idea of what we have to aim for in funding.  More funding will undoubtedly be required just for the first part of the project
·  Residents on the Gold Coast everywhere are concerned that planning laws are not being adhered to and at present the Council is conducting a “Have Your Say” for City Plan Amendments.   Public consultation is open until 25th October and you are urged to go on line and look at your area or indeed any area you are interested in.  Please do this and put your comments in.  There is a lot of information  there – with short videos to watch – a little complicated to understand, especially on some environmental areas, but it will clarify height restrictions, density etc.   There will be pop –up community consultations in the area as designated on the website, and there is a hotline to contact also 1300 151 267 .
You can also contact your local Councillor or the  Council CEO if any concerns    These amendments, IF implemented and IF no relaxations are allowed, should be good for many areas.                                                                                                                                           Cr O’Neill had argued for the development at 780 Pacific Parade Currumbin to be refused, and it has not been passed by Council – although the applicant does have a right to appeal this decision – we have to wait and see.
· Vandalism in Kropp Park around the toilet area – tops knocked off three lights and evidence of people sleeping in bushes, under the bridge lighting fires and in dune areas along the Oceanway.      A camera installed in the Park would be a good idea– we did have a temporary one after the bridge damage, but it was removed.
· Membership -   people encouraged to be financial members of TPA  – join now  -  membership lasts until end next year
      Next meeting and final for the year Wednesday 4th December  - Hope to have speaker on Coastal Management





                                                                                                    Meeting closed 8.50pm
Glenda Threlfall

        Secretary    Tugun Progress Association Inc.

